
April 20th, 1927.

The Venerable Archdeacon Scott, 
St, Matthew’s Rectory,
Quebec, P.C ♦

My dear Colonel

Mr. Beatty has passed over to 
me your letter addressed to him written from 
Quebec on April 14th.

"hen Miss Boswell visited here 
in the winter I spoke to the President of the 
Students* Council (Mr. Anaron) about the possibility 
of getting some McGill students to do social work 
in Labrador during the summer vacation. 'Tot long 
ago Mr. Amaron told me that he had not succeeded in 
his efforts to induce McGill students to take up this 
work. He also told me that Miss Boswell wished to 
arrange a meeting of students in order that you might 
address them. Honestly, I felt that such a meeting 
would be a failure, because at this time of the year, 
close as it is to examinations, the students would 
not turn out to hear you or any one else on such a 
question.

I understand from Miss Boswell’s 
•letter to Mr. Amaron that you have all the young 
ladies you want for the summer and that it is men 
workers whom you most need, Frankly, I do not think 
that anything further can be done this spring. Ko 
one knows the student body better than Mr. Amaron, 
who has been here for seven years and who received 
his final degree (Theology) only the other day, I 
am sure that if he was unsuccessful in inducing any


